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DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Monday 17th June -  

Friday 28th June  

Y 3/4 Swimming 

Thursday 27th June - 

Parent/Teacher Interviews - 

SCHOOL FINISH 11AM 

Friday 28th June - Last Day 

of Term 2 -  

School Finishes @ 2.25PM 

Term 3 

Monday 15th July 9am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beanies $15 at the office 

Keilor Heights Primary School acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land on 

which we meet and learn together, the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation, and we  

recognise their enduring connection to the land, waters and culture. We pay our respects 

to their Elders past and present.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Parent Teacher Interviews – Thursday 27th June 

Mid-Year reports will be available for you to view on Compass 

Monday, 24th June. A lot of time goes into moderating various 

work and assessments your child has done so that teachers 

can accurately provide you with a progression point and where your child is working at.  

It is important to remember that everyone learns at different speeds and has different areas 

of strengths and areas for further development.  

Please take the time to read through your child’s report before the Parent 

Teacher Interviews so that you can discuss any areas in  further detail. In 

some cases it may be an opportunity to discuss specific areas where your 

child requires additional support or extension and what you can also do at 

home to support this.  

Late Arrivals 

I appreciate that we are almost at the end of term and 

how cold some of our mornings have been lately, but it is 

still crucial for your children to arrive at school on time. 

There seems to have been a  significant increase in the 

amount of students who have been arriving late to school 

recently. At the beginning of every day, our students  

participate in Morning Circle, which helps to promote  

positive relationships with each other. They have an  

opportunity to share important news, the values they will take extra focus on during that 

day and also what is happening throughout the day. We find that students who miss this 

opportunity can be anxious and less prepared and ready to learn.  
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2024 CSEF Applications 

Camp, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) application forms for the 2024 

school year are now available from the school office. 
If you are a parent/foster parent/guardian, and you hold a Health Care Card or Pension  

Concession Card (in your name) that is still valid  then you are eligible to apply.  

 

DON’T FORGET TO REAPPLY EACH YEAR - 

FORMS AT THE OFFICE 
 

Classroom Observations 

Over the past couple of weeks I have spent additional time in some classrooms during their Maths sessions. It has been really 

encouraging to see the development our students are making with the implementation of our new Maths model, especially 

with their ability to explain their reasoning and understanding of problems. One strategy that I observed, was peer tutoring, 

where students had to explain a process and then how to complete a problem to their peer.  

Phonics in Schools 

You may be aware of the recent communication in the media about Phonics being 

introduced into the school curriculum.  

Every few years, the curriculum is reviewed and revised to make sure that it best meets the needs of our students and  

includes evidence based best practice. In 2025, all Victorian government schools need to be implementing the new curriculum 

for Numeracy, with Literacy to follow at a later date. We have begun to look at the new curriculum so that we are prepared 

and have incorporated aspects into our recent planning. Last week, Minister for Education, Ben Carroll, spoke about Phonics 

being part of the new curriculum. At Keilor Heights PS we already include the explicit teaching of Phonics through our Sound 

Waves program, so feel that we are already well prepared for any additional requirements that may be in the new curriculum.  

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend and stay warm. 

Victoria Graham 

 

Resource Donations  

Next term, students in the art room will be creating paper mâché & sculpting projects. The 
art room is looking for donations of newspapers. If you have any newspapers lying around, I 
would love to take them off you.  
You can drop them off to the office. 
 

Thank you,  
Miss Megan (Art Teacher)  
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ICAS Assessments 

 

KHPS has given students from Years 3-6 the opportunity to participate in the ICAS assessments. 

ICAS is a school competition that inspires, celebrates, and challenges millions of school students across Australia,  

New Zealand, and the world. 

The competition questions are set in modern, real-world scenarios where school students are assessed on their ability to 

apply classroom learning to new contexts, using higher order thinking and problem-solving skills. The subjects span literacy 

(English, Writing and Spelling Bee) and Mathematics.  

Interest for ICAS has been emailed via Compass, for those students wishing to participate in the assessments offered. 

The dates for the various subjects are as follows: 

Writing:  Week Beginning 5th August (Week 4)  

English: Week Beginning 12th August (Week 5) 

Spelling:  Week Beginning 19th August (Week 6) 

Mathematics: Week Beginning 26th August (Week 7) 

Students involved, will be notified of the actual day and dates when confirmed. 
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